

SANTA MARIA GUN CLUB

Minutes of the Board/Membership Meeting June 19 2025

Meeting was called to order at 6:10PM with the flag salute.

Board members present: Diana Peck, Dave Peck, Karen Cobb, Randy Shorts, Jake Moskowitz and Brad McNulty. Absent were John Dwyer, Corby Poulis and Bill Craig. Also present were Club members Sebrina McNulty, Nick Verbryke and Cody Tucker.

Karen C moved to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous Board meeting and approve them. Randy S 2^{nd} . Motion was approved unanimously.

Karen C moved to accept the May treasurer's report. Randy S 2nd. Motion was approved unanimously. Copies of all financial statements are available in the trap office for any member review

David P presented 3 new members for approval, Club membership now stands at 260. Karen C moved to waive reading and approve the new members. Jake M 2nd. Jake M brought up the start date for the \$50 New Membership fee which was confirmed as July 1. Motion was approved unanimously. The list of all new members will be included with the minutes of the meeting.

Corby P being absent, discussion of the tenant eviction was tabled until the next Board meeting.

Diana P led discussion on plans for the Club Championship. It was agreed that the entry fee would be the same as last year, \$30 per 100-target event, \$60 for the entire shoot, which will include lunch from Jersey Mike's and the 3 leather shell pouch awards.

Diana P reported that we are in the process of updating lock/key changes at the Club which is routine every 2 to 3 years. Members that need new keys will be getting them soon. Diana P reported that we have put back in place Club policy of prohibiting anyone who does not have a specific business purpose from entering the inside trap office.

Diana P led a discussion to clarify Club policy on allowing members to use the trap range during unscheduled business times. Members may use trap range with prior Board approval, with the schedule announced in the Club newsletter, and would be open to any member wishing to participate. Special shoot times must include 2 or more members present and at least one member being a recognized range safety officer. Range fees will be the same as during open days and ammo sales and credit card purchasing may not be available during these special use times.

Members and non-members may still reserve private shooting times with Board approval and at appropriate rental rates for the facilities and services desired.

Pistol – Diana P reported Bill C says everything was still running smoothly in the pistol range. Jake M noted that target pull cords could be improved, but no one is complaining.

Trap - Randy S reported that we should notify Club members that we appreciate shooters offering to help reload target carousels when needed, but the target throwing machines are very dangerous and anyone entering the trap houses should be trained on the safe procedure to do so. Also, no member is allowed to change adjustments on the target throwers without prior approval and appropriate training.

Brad M noted that it was important to repair or replace the remote PA system speakers so shooters can hear announcements during trap shoots.

Archery – Eric Miller asked that we remind the Club there is a big 3D archery shoot coming up July 13.

Karen C moved to adjourn. Randy S 2nd. Meeting adjourned at 6:58pm

Respectfully submitted, Dave Peck, Secretary

***Next Board Meeting will be July 15 2025